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No General Membership Meeting 
This Month 

Benjamin Parker School will be doing renovations to the school and cafeteria this summer so our meeting 
dates were changed.  Instead of the Annual Installation and Recognition Banquet being held in June, we will 
be having the banquet this month in place of the General Membership meeting.  The Annual Installation 
and Recognition Banquet will be held on Sunday, July 19, 2009 at the One Square Restaurant in Kaneohe.  
See page 2 for more information about the banquet.  Nominations for Orchidist of Year and Decade will be 
accepted until July 1st. 

Elections for a new board were held at last month’s General Membership meeting.  The new board consists 
of President Larry Kamiya, Vice-President Ed Catrett, Recording Secretary Jan Laninga, Treasurer Sheron 
Harwood, and Recording Secretary Rae Ordinado.  Three new trustees were elected to serve from 2009 to 
2012 and they are Walter Hiraishi, Karen Kim and Lorenzo Ordinado. 

After a three month hiatus, the monthly Orchid Workshop is resuming and the next workshop is scheduled 
for Saturday, July 11, 2009 at Dorothy Sakamoto’s house.  This month presenter will be Hazel Basuel and 
she will be talking about Vandas.  The workshop will begin at 9:30 am at 45-663 Luluku Road, Kaneohe.  For 
more information or directions to her house, please call Dorothy at 236-4104. 

Renewal for your 2009-2010 WOS membership!!  Norma Young and Michele Young will be collecting your 
dues until September 2009.  The renewal form can be found page 3 of this newsletter.  You can either mail in 
your payment or bring it to the next General Membership meeting. 

The Ewa Orchid Society is having their Annual Orchid Show on July 10 to 12, 2009 at the Ewa Elementary 
School.  Show hours are Friday, July 10th from 9:00 am to 7:00 pm, Saturday, July 11th from 9:00 am to 6:00 
pm and Sunday, July 12th from 9:00 am to 3:00 pm.  The Kaimuki Orchid Society is having their Annual 
Orchid Show on July 17 to 19, 2009 at Kalani High School.  Show hours are Friday, July 17th and Saturday, 
July 18th from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm and Sunday, July 19th from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm.  We do not have displays 
in both of these shows. 

We have been having problems with returned mail.  The US Postal Service charges us 44 cents for each 
piece of returned mail so please make sure that if you haven’t received your newsletter to give our 
membership co-chairs Norma Young and Michele Young your correct address.  We need to make sure that 
we have your most current address on file and to prevent the unnecessary costs of returned mail. 

Mail correspondence to:  Windward Orchid Society, Inc.  P.O. Box 23  Kaneohe, Hawaii  96744 
The WOS meets on the first Wednesday of every month at the Benjamin Parker Elementary School Cafeteria. 

Upcoming Events: 
� August 5 General Membership Meeting at 7:30 pm at the Benjamin Parker Elementary School 

� August 8 Orchid Workshop at 9:30 am at Dorothy Sakamoto’s house in Kaneohe 

� September 2 General Membership Meeting at 7:30 pm at the Benjamin Parker Elementary School 

WOS Officers 

President Larry Kamiya  �  Vice-President Ed Catrett   �  Recording Secretary Jane Laninga  
Treasurer Sheron Harwood �  Corresponding Secretary Rae Ordinado 

Trustees 

Hazel Basuel  �  Ruby Hiraishi  �  Walter Hiraishi  �  David Kagawa  � Karen Kim  �  Adam Kono 

Scot Mitamura  �  Lorenzo Ordinado  �  Rodney Oshima 

Director Dorothy Sakamoto  �  Membership Norma Young and Michele Young  �  Hospitality Fran Craft 



Manoa Orchid Society’s 2009 Orchid Show and Plant Sale 
The Manoa Orchid Society’s 2009 Orchid Show and Plant Sale was held on May 2nd and 3rd at the Noelani 
Elementary School.  The WOS display won the Mayor’s trophy for the Best Display at the show and it was 
truly deserving since so many of our members brought their blooming orchid plants out for the display.  There 
was a nice mix of orchid genera in the display and the following members won awards for their blooming 
plants: 
Best Yellow Cattleya:  Blc. Ports of Paradise “Gleneyries Green Giant’ FCC/AOS, Foster Botanical Gardens 
Best Other Color Cattleya:  Lc. Aquii-Finn ‘St. Shirley’ AM/AOS, Scot & Karen Mitamura 
Best of Yellow Dendrobium:  Den. aggregatum, Ed Catrett 
Best of Paphiopedilum:  Paph. Rothschildianum, Elizabeth Chang 

The following members helped set-up or breakdown the display:  Dorothy Sakamoto, Betty Oshima, Hazel 
Basuel, Itsuo & Kathy Tonokawa, Ed Catrett, Susan Lim, Lee Deir, Maxine Lee, Walter & Ruby Hiraishi, 
Walter & Emily Yamada, Adam Kono, Rae & Lorenzo Ordinado, David & Agnes Kagawa 

Our Superman Ed 

The Mayor’s Trophy for Best Show 
Display 

Photos of the award winning plants 

Blc. Ports of Paradise “Gleneyries 
Green Giant’ FCC/AOS 

Lc. Aquii-Finn ‘St. Shirley’ AM/AOS Paph. Rothschildianum Den. aggregatum 

Annual Installation and Recognition Banquet 

2009 Annual Installation and Recognition Banquet 

Name(s):  _____________________________________________________________________ 

Address:  _____________________________________________________________________ 
Amount Enclosed: 

_______  x  $20.00  =  $_______________ 

Please mail this form and your payment to Windward Orchid Society  P.O. Box 23   
Kaneohe, HI  96744 by July 12, 2009. 

Date: Sunday, July 19, 2009 

Time: 5:30 pm to 9:00 pm 

Place: One Square Restaurant at the Bayview Golf Park in Kaneohe 

Menu:  

We will be installing our new officers and board,  honoring the Orchidist of the Year and Decade, recognizing 
the speakers that we had at our General Membership meetings and workshops and those members that help 
with our displays and having a raffle. 



It’s time to renew your WOS Membership! 
Please return this form with payment by September 30, 2009 

Renewal Application 
Mail to: Windward Orchid Society, Inc.  P.O. Box 23, Kaneohe, HI 96744 

Name: _______________________________________________________________________________ 

Address: __________________________________ City: ___________ State: ______ Zip: ________ 

Phone No: __________________ Cell Phone: __________________ Work Phone: __________________ 

E-mail Address: ______________________________________________________________________ 

Amount Enclosed: 

� Regular Membership (July 2009 to June 2010)  $20.00 

� Regular and Associate (Spouse) Membership (July 2009 to June 2010)  $30.00 

� Associate (Spouse) Membership (July 2009 to June 2010)  $10.00 

� Lifetime Membership  $200.00 

Culture Awards for June 

Novice Division  Intermediate Division  Masters Division  

1st Place 2nd Place 1st Place 2nd Place 

    

Miltoniposis hybrid 
Owner:  Michele Young 

Paph. MacBeth’s 
Ghost 

Owner:  David Zieman 

Bulb. graveolens  
Owner:  Wilbur Chang 

Den. unicum 
Owner:  Lynne Thrall 

1st Place  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Milt. Limelight ‘Imogene Smith’ HCC/
AOS x Milt. Pearl Ono ‘Eileen’ AM/AOS 

Owner:  Lytha Conquest 

 

Aiea Orchid Club’s 28th Annual Orchid Show 
The Aiea Orchid Club’s Orchid Show was held on June 12-14 at the Aiea Elementary School Cafeteria.  The WOS 
display won third place and the following members won awards for their blooming plants: 

Best White Dendrobium:  Den. Dearei, Wilbur Chang 
Best Other Color Dendrobium and CDC Merit Award:  Den. Heartwood x Den. Palolo Sunshine, George Ota 
Best Vanda (Strap Leaf):  V. John Daguia ‘Jim Orchios’ HCC/AOS, George Ota 
Best Oncidium:  Onc. zelenkoanum, Walter Hiraishi 
Best Pahiopedilum (Multi-Floral):  Paph. Bouilly Port, Larry Kamiya 
Most Unusual Flowing Plant and 2nd Place Best Miniature:  Chamaengis harriotiana, Wilbur Chang 
3rd Place Best Miniature:  Chiloschista parishii, Larry Kamiya 

The following members helped set-up or breakdown the display:  Dorothy Sakamoto, Betty Oshima, Hazel and Larry 
Basuel, Itsuo & Kathy Tonokawa, Susan Lim, Maxine Lee, Walter & Emily Yamada, Adam Kono, Rae & Lorenzo 
Ordinado, David Zieman, Lytha Conquest, Sheron Harwood Scot & Karen Mitamura and Karen Kim. 




